GLPG Board Meeting, November 12th, 2021 
 
Meeting convened at 10:00 am at the Guild 
Present: Anne Szilagyi, Sophie Wang, Barb Hyman, Bill Guerin, Judith Fleishman, Charlie Seebeck, Barb Hranilovich, Deb Cole, Liz Meyers, Chris Iott, Ted Roseboom and Madhu Anderson.  

Motion to approve October minutes was accepted and passed. 
 
Motion to approve the October 2021 Treasurers Report prepared by Madhu Anderson accepted and passed. 

Ted Rozeboom, from the Finance Committee, discussed how the 2019/20 preparation and filing of the federal income tax was handled smoothly with the aid of CPA and Visiting Potter Kevin Fitzgerald.  Ted also gave the Board some insight on the penalties for late filing, maintaining our status as a 501(c)3 and the need for members with certain skills such as legal, finance and tax laws.   As Treasurer, Madhu Anderson handles the annual state business registration filing to maintain our tax-exempt status which hinges on the Guild being an education organization.  Ted explained how amending the by-laws is risky regarding losing our federal charitable tax status, which stems from the Guild’s community education and outreach activities.  

Madhu Anderson, Finance Committee Chair, informed the Board that the first and second quarterly reconciliation had arrived from Potter Power, LLC. Once the Guild has received three quarterly reconciliations, there will be a presentation from Potter Power LLC covering the trends of our electricity generation/usage. This should be in the spring of 2022.

Ted Rozeboom, Membership Committee Chair, discussed temporarily changing the length of term requirements for the Visiting Potter program.  The loss of applicants during the current Covid 19 pandemic has been problematic for the application process and has decreased our potential to attract future Guild members.  There will be more details shortly which will be presented to the Board once the Membership Committee meets to devise a plan.

The topic of returning to the pre-Covid practice of allowing students to come in and work during non-lab hours was proposed. After some discussion, it was decided to re-visit this topic after winter classes were complete. Until that time, students will still be restricted to class and lab hours to complete their clay projects.

Judith Fleishman suggested the creation of a Guild Directory or SOP (Standard Operating Procedures). This manual or manuals would be located at the Guild and cover the building and maintenance requirements, past repairs, repair personnel and suppliers as well as the operations of the many pieces of equipment in use at the Guild. The information collected would be quite useful to future members.  

Motion to adjourn was accepted and passed.
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:45 am.  The next meeting will be at 1:00 pm on January 6th, 2022.   Currently the plan is for. an in-person meeting in the clean room.
